
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Family, Staff, Volunteer and Essential Visitor Update December 15, 2023 
 
SUSPECTED COVID-19 Outbreak: Michigan & Superior Unit  
 
December 15, 2023 – I am pleased to report that we have not had any additional cases of Covid 19 arise in the 
home. We remain with 1 positive case on Michigan and 1 positive case on Superior leaving us in a suspected 
outbreak.  
 
Outbreak Protocols: 
 
General visitors on Michigan & Superior - All visitors to the affected units must wear a surgical mask and 
face shield.  
 
Essential Visitors only for Covid positive residents – please follow all posted signage when visiting an ill 
resident. If you have questions related to putting on and removing your PPE please ask the nurse on the unit. 
 
 
Resident Christmas Party – After careful consideration and collaboration with our Infection Control Manager 
and Lambton Public Health we have made the decision to move forward with the Christmas Party on Saturday 
evening for residents and families. Should any new cases arise before then we may need to alter our plans or 
cancel altogether however, we remain hopeful this morning that this will not be the case. 
 
Michigan & Superior Families - Kerri Hill has been in contact with all family members who are attending the 
Christmas Party on these 2 affected units and has advised you of the plan for the evening. Should you have 
any questions please feel free to contact Kerri at ext. 7179.  
 
Reminder: Please keep your masks on while in the home unless you are eating or drinking with your loved 
one. There will be plenty of hand sanitizer available and we encourage you to wash your hands frequently 
during your visit. 
 
 
We look forward to seeing some of you tomorrow at the Christmas party. It is always such a joy to see 
our residents sharing Christmas with their loved ones. 
 
If you have any questions related to the above, please reach out to myself at the number/email below.                 
 
 
Lindsay Vandenberg 
Administrator  
519-336-6551 ext. 7299 
Lvandenberg@vision74.com 
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